

Dear Warrington Borough Council

I have numerous reasons why I oppose your PDO and these are my main concerns:-

- Your plan suggests that a new transport route may be built using part of the Trans Pennine Trail and
 the old railway bridge. This would cut through well-established communities and thus be very
 detrimental to the people who live there. The TPT is a very well-used and a very well-loved asset to
 this community and to lose it would again impact on the well-being of the locals who live nearby.
- Why are Warrington Borough Council and the planners so determined to turn Warrington into a city?
 Have you asked the residents of Warrington whether they want to live in a city because I'm absolutely
 sure the answer would be a definite 'no'. Being a town is what makes Warrington a great place to
 live, and turning it into a city will change Warrington's identity for the worse.

I despair at the way you are all hell-bent on destroying its character. We have two easily accessed cities nearby and don't need another one. Is WBC's desire to become a city encouraging you to overestimate the number of new houses needed and have you really addressed the current economic environment and the availability in the future of further brownfield sites? To preserve what makes Warrington special, the council should only build what is absolutely necessary, and no more.

- Once you have built on the green belt there is no going back, it is gone for good and therefore should
 only be done as a last resort when all other avenues have been exhausted. The green belt is there to
 prevent urban sprawl and to stop communities merging together and should be protected. The
 proposed Garden City suburb will virtually merge Grappenhall with Appleton removing the unique
 village feel of the area and replacing it with one huge characterless housing estate.
- Warrington and Halton Hospitals can only just provide the healthcare needed by the community at
 the moment, how on earth will they cope when there are another 24 000 households in the area.
 What provision have you made to address this situation or is this just another area where the current
 residents of Warrington are going to be seriously disadvantaged?
- Finally, and in conclusion, why is South Warrington shouldering the lion's share of this huge expansion, surely it is better and fairer to share the burden throughout the town rather than concentrate it in one area.

Yours sincerely

